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Notice No.: SN/1904-104
10™ April 2019
Dear Parents and Students,

The 150" Anniversary Inter House Soap Box Race will be held on 8" May 2019. Details of the event
are as follows:

Closure of School Drive
e The school drive will be closed at the following dates and times:
16" April: 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm (Press Demonstration)
17" April: 8:00 am - 2:25 pm * (Trial Run)
8" May: 8:00 am - 3:40 pm * (150" Anniversary Inter House Soap Box Race)

e Parents and drivers who would like to drop off or collect their boys are not allowed to turn left
from Argyle Street to access the drive.
They can only drop off students on Argyle Street or locations nearby.
Students should access the school on foot.

Student Attendance on 8" May
e (7 -9 students are required to attend school on the day of the event. Roll call will be taken
by class teachers in their respective home classrooms at 9:45 am.
e School attendance for G10 - 11 students is optional. Attendees should arrive at the
designated sections of the drive at 10:00 am.

Event Reminders

e After roll call, students should leave their belongings in their respective classrooms, and class
teachers will guide them to the designated sections of the drive according to their school
houses.

Students are advised to bring their own water bottles and mosquito repellent.

e For safety reasons, students SHOULD NOT touch, lean or push the side-rails or barriers on
the drive. Students should not litter the drive. After the event, they should clean up the area
and dump the rubbish in the bins on the top of the drive when they return to their classrooms.

e There will be no afternoon school classes in the afternoon. Students may collect their
belongings in their classrooms and leave the school after the event at around 1:00 pm.

e Students may only leave the school via the steps as the drive will be closed for dismantling
the race track equipment.

If the weather on 8" May is unstable, upon announcement by DBSSD, the event and its correspnding
traffic arrangements will be postponed to 22™ May. :

Please accept our apologies for any inconvenience caused. Thank you for your kind understanding.
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R.K.Y. Cheng
Headmaster




